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Chair’s Report to the Annual General Meeting

26 September 2012
Welcome everyone to the Annual General Meeting.  I’m very pleased to see you here tonight.
As last year I have prepared a summary of the fundraising activities and events of the past year which is available here.  I will not talk about every activity tonight but will just mention a few highlights.  A couple of years ago we started producing Christmas cards featuring children’s artwork and last year in October we distributed information about “Art Projects for Schools” Christmas cards and asked the children to produce artwork so each child could design his/her own card.  The cards produced were of a high quality and sales raised over £130.  The Christmas Fair and Spring Plant Sale are historically the two major fundraisers and are attended by school families and villagers alike.  In order to attract a variety of supporters, we also held a Family Portrait Session and our first Bunny Bingo evening, which was a successful social event as well as a fundraiser.  Throughout the year sales from book and seed catalogues and school uniform, and collections for the Air Ambulance contributed to funds.  Our end of term “wet fun” event was also a great success with the children.
In these difficult times we really appreciate the support from parents and the community and we hope this will continue in the year to come.  We have to thank the local businesses who make donations of raffle prizes 
You are probably wondering what we did with the money we raised.  There are certain regular demands on funds such as contributions to the various school trips enjoyed by each year group and for visits to the school  by educational or theatre groups.  We do ask if there are any specific projects the school would like us to fund and where resources are available we have applied for grants towards equipment such as that obtained from the Educational  Institute in 2011.  Generally we contribute to making the trips and other activities affordable for all and we hope to enhance the basic curriculum resources for the benefit of all the children from the nursery through to year 6.
The continuing tough economic climate challenges us to find new ways to support the school and our children.  We regularly asked parents for their comments and suggestions about fundraising and activities and where possible we put these to the test.  Our summer Book Swap and the Bunny Bingo are examples of parents’ suggestions we have tried and are likely to do again.

Arnside School PTA was invited once again, to join other local groups taking part in the summer Family Fun Day.  In addition to our usual stalls, the Newman family ran a “pet the rabbit” stall which was very popular with children and the proceeds were put to good use at the end of sports day when all the children were offered an ice lolly.  Feedback suggests this was appreciated!
Finally I would like to thank everybody who has come along tonight or who came last week after school and all those who regularly turn up to meetings and events, who have baked us cakes and biscuits, collected tokens or textiles or made some other contribution to the PTA’s efforts to enhance the educational opportunities for all our children.   Once again we thank all the staff for their support, especially when it involved out of hours activities on top of the time they already devote to our children.
I would like to say special thanks also to Hazel Inman who is stepping down from the role as minutes secretary – we are very grateful for her diligent  and timely reporting of the meetings and care over procedural matters.  
